The intention of the amendments to chapter 656, the workers’
compensation law, are not intended to substantively modify or change
the application of the exclusive remedy protections of that law.

The bill is drafted to clarify the very limited circumstances when the
non-employer of the worker is a public body so they may be sued for
wrongful death claims of injured workers.

This bill is not intended to remove existing rights for workers or their
beneficiaries to sue third party private employers.



